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The Parish of Attersee, 

Kirchenstr. 22 

4864 Attersee 

AUSTRIA 

 

 

Attersee, June 2013 

Dear Mr Moses Kyaligonza,  

Dear Mr John Chrysostom Muwonge Matovu, 

Dear Rev Fr Paul Ssemunaaba,  

Dear Ms Jane Luyiga, 

Dear Ms Nabbanja Mary   

 

 

How are you?  

We got your names and addresses from Fr. Simon Mbeera, who has been staying with us and 

assisting during the summertime in the last couple of years in the absense of our Father, Josef 

Schreiner.  

We are an Austrian parish community and would very much like to get into contact with you in 

Bujuuko. Fr. Simon Mbeera presented the Lux Mundi project to us last summer in our little town, 

called „Attersee“. It became obvious, that an enormous amount of help is needed for your projects in 

Bujuuko. We would like to help you! 

On the one hand we would like to give you some financial support and on the other hand we would 

like to offer you a mutual cultural exchange.  

Are you interested? We are thinking of an exchange of information about us and our families, our 

ideas, dreams and hopes, our ways of living, our customs and rites, our work, our country. In this way 

we get to know each other a little better despite the huge distance between us in Mid-Europe and 

you in East-Africa. Hopefully we can create a long-lasting friendship! 

Now we would like to let you know a few details about us: 
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Josef Schreiner, Father 

I am Josef Schreiner, I have been Father in our Parish Attersee for 10 

years. I like my profession very much, because I get to know so many 

different people and I am allowed to accompany them in joy and 

sorrow. In my spare time I enjoy hiking in the countryside and in the 

mountains. 

 

 

 

Anton Hollerweger, Head of the parish council Attersee 

I am married and father of three children. It matters a lot to me that 

children and juveniles receive a good instruction at school and this 

enhance their chances for a good future. This is why my family and I 

want to support the Lux Mundi project.   

 

 

 

Toni Resch 

My name is Toni Resch, I am 62 years old and I live in Palmsdorf. 

I used to be teacher in the town next to Attersee. One year ago I retired 

my job as teacher and since that I enjoy my life with different activities 

like volleyball or skiing in winter. 

I would like to support the project in Uganda, because I think it is really 

important for kids all over the world to get an adequate education.  

 
 
 
 
Wolfgang Wurm 
 
My name is Wolfgang! 
I am 45 years old, my profession is Industrial Designer. I am married and 
have three daughters. 
In our parish i am responsible for annunciation and public relations. 
Sometimes i hold the service when no priest is available 
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Clemens Ballestrem 

My name is Clemens Ballestrem, born 1949 in Germany and member of the 

Attersee parishboard since March 2012. I am married and father of two 

grown-up children and grand-father of a recently born grand-son. My wife 

and I are residents of Attersee since my retirement in 2007.  

My favourite hobby is photographing what gives me occasionally the chance 

to contribute to the illustration of our perish’s newsletter. 

 

 

 

Gerhard Gschwandtner 

My name is Gerhard and I am responsible for the management of finance in 

Attersee. For sure the main focus is to organize a good financial basis for our 

community. But also the support of partner projects is our mission 

 

 

 

 

Christian Resch 

I have been working 10 years voluntary for a social project with homeless 
people in Austria. In most cases the reason for their poverty was too little 
education.  
I appreciate your project and would like to support it. 
 

 

 

 

 
Heidi Nini, Spokeswoman on female affairs in the parish council Attersee 
  
I would like to let the people in charge of the Lux Mundi project know. 

I heard the presentation of Fr. Simon last summer and I am convinced that 

our aid is needed. I am glad that our donations are meaningful and may 

there be success and joy with everybody involved in this project. 
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Michael Ryba 
 
I am Michael Ryba, 46 years old, married, two daugthers, 5 and 7 
years old.  
Professional I am beekeeping with 150 hives. 
I grow up in Vienna, which is the capital city of Austria and moved 
with my family to Attersee several years ago. 
Mainly my own young family and my job in and with nature, this 
bliss, made me become active as a Christian should be. 
With my friends here in Attersee i want to support your project. 
 
 

 

Michaela Köpl 

My name is Michaela, I moved to Attersee three years ago. I am a 

landscape architect and I love to work with flowers, especially with  

tulips. I am very much looking forward to getting to know you and 

creating our friendship. 

 

 

Florian Eicher 

My name is Florian Eicher,  

I am 25 years old and studying at the University of Applied Science in Wels.  

I am a member of the Attersee parish community since March 2007. 

In 2011 I stayed in Tanzania for half a year as a volunteer.  

When I heard about your project I got immediately reminded to my time in 

Tanzania. That makes me really looking forward to contribute on your school 

project in Uganda.  

 

 

 

 

Irmgard Haberl 

My name is Irmgard Haberl, 

I am married with my husband Josef and we have two grown up kids.  

Due to the reason that I am mother of two kids I know how important  

education for young people is, this is why want to support your project in 

Uganda. 


